
PUBLIC NOTICE 
US Army Corps 
of Engineers <R> 

New England District 

696 Virginia Road 
Concord, MA 01742-2751 

Date: February 19, 2019 
File Number: NAE-2005-01142 
In Reply Refer To: Lindsey E. Lefebvre 
Or by e-mail: 
Lindsey .E.Lefebvre@usace.army.mil 

This public notice is to share with the public the report on New 
Hampshire's In Lieu Fee (ILF) program entitled, "Aquatic Resource 
Mitigation Fund Status, Trends and Program Improvements." The program 
serves as a form of compensation for impacts to aquatic resources resulting 
from work authorized by the New England District Army Corps of Engineers 
(Corps) and/ or the State of New Hampshire Department of Environmental 
Services. 

This report reviews the program's progress towards the goals established in the 
program instrument signed by the New Hampshire Department of 
Environmental Services and the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, New England 
District, on May 17, 2012. It also summarizes for the review period: 

• acres protected, 
• fish passage improved, 
• wetlands restored and enhanced, 
• vernal pools protected, 
• permits using the program, 
• funds available for compensation, 
• compensation projects awarded funds in each service area, and 
• funds awarded to the compensation projects in each service area. 

The report is available on the Corps' website: http: //www.nae.usace.army.mil 
under Regulatory / Permitting >> Mitigation >> In-Lieu Fee Programs >> New 
Hampshire and on the Regulatory In-lieu Fee and Bank Information Tracking 
System (RIBITS) at https: //ribits.usace.army.mil after selecting "New Hampshire" 
as the state, then under ILF Programs, "New Hampshire Aquatic Resource 
Mitigation Fund", then selected "Cyber Repository". 

P/~rkAfD 
Robert J. Det.~: r 

Acting Chief, Regulatory Division 



If you would prefer not to continue receiving Public Notices, please contact Ms. 
Tina Chaisson at (978) 318-8058 or e-mail h er at 
bettina.m.ch a isson@usace.army.mil. You m ay a lso check here ( ) and return 
this portion of the Public Notice to: Bettina Chaisson, Regulatory Division, U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers, 696 Virginia Road, Concord, MA 01742-275 1. 

NAME: 

ADDRESS: 


